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Principal’s Message 
This will be our last newsletter for the year. 
I’m still trying to find this year – where has it 
gone? 
Holidays will soon be on our doorstep and as 
such I wish you all a happy and safe 
Christmas. I hope you all take a breather and 
have a wonderfully relaxing break. 
 

Presentation Evening 
I look forward to seeing you all tomorrow 
evening at our celebration of learning. The 
evening will start at 6:00pm followed by 
supper. Children are to wear their uniforms. 
 

Staffing for 2016 
We will be starting the year with 3 classes. 
Mrs Pengelly, Mrs Booth and, we are pleased 
to announce that Miss Suazo will join us for 
another year. It is with sadness that I inform  

 
 
 
 
 
 
you that Ms Love has accepted a transfer to 
Warnervale Public School. We will certainly 
miss her but have the opportunity to say our 
farewells at Presentation Night. Ms Love will 
also be here for class parties. 
 
Taronga Zoo 
Don’t forget that Year 6 need to have a good 
night’s sleep on Sunday to be fresh and 
raring to go to Taronga Zoo on Monday. We 
will meet at 7:00am in the school car park. 
Year 6 or school shirt are to be worn and 
comfortable shoes. Mrs Pengelly and I are 
really looking forward to our day with Year 6.  
 
Class Parties 
Class parties will be held next 
Tuesday. Don’t forget that we 
are providing the lunch and 
drink plus some party treats. 
Should be a good time. 
 
Last day of school  
Next Wednesday 16th December is the last 
day of school this year for all students. 
 
Myuna Bay 2016 
This is advance notice for our swimming, 
games and picnic day at Myuna Bay 2016 as 
we have held the previous 2 years. The day 
booked is Tuesday 2nd February 2016.  
 
Swimming 
Thank you for supporting the school 
swimming scheme this year. We have found 
the new format to be most successful on a 
number of levels and hope to participate in 
the same format next year.  

Thursday 10th December 
* KPS Presentation Evening 
 

Friday 11th December 
* Year 6 Farewell assembly 
 

Monday 14th December 
* Year 6 Day Out to the Zoo 
 

Wednesday 16th December 
* Last day Term 4 
 

Thursday 28th January 
* First day school for Years 1-6 
 

Friday 29th January 
* First day school for Kindergarten 
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 Busways Christmas Bus 

We have to let you all know that yesterday, 
Busways borrowed a Christmas bus to pick 
up the children from school. The children 

were so excited. What a 
lovely idea this was and 
to top it off, the bus was 
being driven by a 
Christmas elf!? Thank you 

Busways. 
 
Year 6 Assembly 
Our special year 6 assembly will be held on 
Friday 11th December at 9:10. It will be the 
last assembly for Kooka awards for the year. 
It should be a great send off for our year 6 
students. 
 
Volunteers Morning Tea 
Our Volunteer’s Morning Tea will be held 
after the Year 6 assembly. We have many 
volunteers in all areas of our school:  the 
many aspects of P&C, canteen, assisting in 
classrooms, helping at events such as 
athletics carnival, BBQs on special days, 
working bees, transporting children etc. As 
such we like to show you our appreciation by 
inviting you to morning 
tea. Please let us treat 
you!! See you there. 
 
Platinum Awards 
This week I hosted Amaya, Sienna, Nash and 
Lilly for their Platinum afternoon tea. They 
have all earned this great privilege and I was 
honoured to have their company. We had 
some very interesting conversations too!!! 
 
Have a great week. 
 

Kind regards, 
Helen Dwyer 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 
 

MERIT AWARDS 
K/1 
 Amaya J 
 Kye T 
 

2/3 
 Nash M 
 Brodie T 
 

4/5/6 
 Wilson D 
 Holly M 
 

LIBRARY 
 Renee C  2/3  
 Memphis S K/1 
 

 
 

 

BRONZE AWARD 
◆ Jaidan K  2/3 
 
GOLD AWARD  
♦ Hamish G  K/1 
♦ Nate S  K/1  
♦ Charlee S  2/3 
 
PLATINUM AWARD 
◆ Nash M  2/3 
 
 

REMINDERS 
 Today was the last day for student 

banking for 2015. 
 Please make sure your opal pass 

forms are completed for all children 
going from Year 2 to Year 3. 
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VOLUNTEERS MORNING TEA 
 

 

 

The staff and students would like to invite all our volunteers who help us each and every day 
to a morning tea to show our appreciation. 

 

When: Friday 11th December 2015 
Time: 10:30am (after Year 6 assembly) 

 

Please join us so we can personally thank you. 
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